
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

All events meet in person unless otherwise noted: 
 
 

SUNDAY, January 26 
Annual Congregational Meeting 
9:30 AM In-Person/Online Worship Service 
10:30 AM Annual Congregational Meeting 
10:45 AM NO Weekly Grief Group 
5:00 PM Youth Band Practice 
6:00 PM Oasis Youth Group 
 

MONDAY, January 27 
5:00 PM Youth Band Practice 
6:00 PM Bible Study Fellowship 
6:00 PM Caravan Youth Group 
 

TUESDAY, January 28 
7:30 AM Men’s Breakfast & Bible Study (In Person & Zoom) 
6:00 PM Scout Troop #313 
7:00 PM Worship Band Rehearsal 
 

WEDNESDAY, January 29 
9:30 AM Wednesday Morning Bible Study 
2:00 PM Women's Bible Study (Via Zoom) 
5:00 PM Journey Kids Club 
 

THURSDAY, January 30 
9:30 AM Portable Projects 
7:00 PM Choir Rehearsal 
 

FRIDAY, January 31 
Church Office Closed 
Oasis Winter Retreat 
1:00 PM Women's Bible Study  
 

SATURDAY, February 1 
Oasis Winter Retreat 

 7:30 AM BSF Leader Meeting 
 

SUNDAY, February 2 
Communion Sunday 
Oasis Winter Retreat 
9:30 AM In-Person/Online Worship Service 
10:40 AM Guatemala Mission Trip Meeting – Conference Room 
10:45 AM Weekly Grief Group 
5:00 PM NO Youth Band Practice 
6:00 PM NO Oasis Youth Group 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 
 

This Week’s Calendar 

Children 

Register your child for HPPC activities at: 
bit.ly/ChildrenMinistryRegistration (case sensitive) 

Nursery: Children under the age of 3 are welcome during Worship. 

Sunday School: Mid-September to mid-June, after the Junior Sermon, 
children 3 years through 1st grade go to Room 1, 2nd through 5th 
grades go to the Skylight Room.  

Journey Kids’ Club: October through May, grades 1-5 meet at the 
church on Wednesdays from 5-7 PM.  

Kids’ Zone: On Family Worship Sundays throughout the year and every 
Sunday during the summer, children 3yrs-1st grade are invited to the 
Skylight Room for fun activities.  

Youth (6th-12th) 

Caravan (6th-8th): Middle schoolers meet Mondays 6-7:30 pm.  

Leader: Mitchel Pierce 

Oasis (9th-12th): High schoolers meet Sundays 6-8 pm. Leader: 
Mitchel Pierce 

Sunday Syrup: All 6th-12th graders are invited to the Youth Room after 
the service each Sunday until 11:30 for pancakes and cartoons. 
Leader: Mitchel Pierce 

Adults 

Men’s Bible Study: Meets Sep-Jun, Tues at 7:30 AM. Leader: Joe Bruce 

Top of the Hill: Meets 2nd Tue, Sep-May to hear presentations on 
various topics of interest. Contact Person: Heather Notske 

Wednesday Morning Bible Study: Meets mid-September through May 
in the Fellowship Hall at 9:30 AM. Leader: Jennie Barber 

Women’s Wednesday Bible Study: Meets weekly at 2 PM on Zoom. 
Leader: Betty Rogers 

HPPC Book Club: Meets Oct-Jun on the third Thursday. Leader:   
Marilyn Carosella 

Women’s Friday Bible Study: Meets weekly. Leader: Gladys Rivers 

 

 
 

 

ALL AGES CAN  

CONNECT, GROW, & LOVE 

New to Hamblen? 
Save the dates and join us after worship! 

Join Pastor Steve and others for a two-part gathering on 
Sundays, 3/2 & 3/9 from 10:45 AM to 12:30 PM. Please RSVP to 
509-385-0627 or hppc@hamblenpres.org. Childcare is available 
on request. Food will be provided. This is simply an opportunity 
to make friends and learn about Hamblen Church. (There is also 
an opportunity to become a “member,” but that is optional.) 

 
We’d love to hear from you! Contact us at 509-448-2909, 
hppc@hamblenpres.org, or www.hamblenpres.org. Request to 
receive our e-news, What’s Happening at Hamblen, if you would 
like weekly updates. 
 

Contact Us 



Coming to God 

Prelude: This Train       Handbells 

Welcome 

Call to Worship  

* Lay Me Down 

*  Abide 

Confession & Assurance 

Sharing the Peace of Christ 

*   #450 Be Thou My Vision 

Hearing God’s Word 

Children’s Sermon 

Afterward, children ages 3 through 5th grade please meet your teacher at the 
back of the sanctuary. 

Choir Anthem   Hold on to the Rock 

Sermon  You Have Passed From Death to Life 
 John 5: 19-29
  

Responding to God’s Word 

*   #275 A Mighty Fortress is Our God 

Prayers and Lord’s Prayer 

Call to Offering 

Offertory    Take it to the Lord in Prayer 

*  Build Your Kingdom Here 

Benediction 

Postlude 

* Those who are able, please stand. 

      

 

 

 

 

   
 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

HELPFUL INFORMATION 

HEARING LOOPS are available; ask an usher for assistance. 

A SIGN LANGUAGE INTERPRETER is present during worship 
services, the first Sunday of each month. 

KIDS’ ACTIVITY BAGS are available just outside the sanctuary. 

A FAMILY ROOM for children needing a quiet space is located in 
the south hallway (follow the signs across from the sanctuary). A 
live video stream of worship may be viewed there as well.  

A CHANGING TABLE is available there & in the family/unisex 
restroom in the south hallway.  

In order to share God's Word beyond the walls of our sanctuary, 
we RECORD worship services to post online. Please be aware that 
your image and/or voice recordings may be used in our efforts to 
grow active followers of Jesus Christ and build his community. 
Thank you for being a part of our mission! 

 
 
 

Announcements Order of Worship 

Participants in the Service 

Worship Leaders:  Dr. Steve Watts, Rev. Jennie Barber, Alicia Powell,  
Scott Dicken 
Head Usher:  Bob Paull  Ushers:  Diane Bahr, Julie Paull 
Greeters:  Bob Bahr, Pam Richardson 
Nursery Coordinator:  Monica Scruggs   
Baby Keepers:  Claire Fague, Jo Coyne 
Acolytes:  Kaitlin Bryant, Rowan Allen 
Choir Director:  Kyla Fague  Choir Accompanist:  Ann Seaburg 
Bell Choir Director:  Rev. Katie Haney 
Pianist/Organist:  John Conte   
Praise Band:  Hayden Wagenblast, Jacob Fague, John Conte, Johnny 
Althoff, Joshua Taylor, Karen Brathovde, Lisa Correia 
Production:  David Marshall, Simon Scruggs, Caleb Wagenblast 

Tai Chi - Moving for Better Balance Continues! 
Weekly Tai Chi classes continue! Sandy Nolting will continue 
teaching this 8-movement form to improve balance and lower leg 
strength. Classes are Thursdays from 1-2 PM  through 2/13. This 
session is open to everyone! All classes will be held in the 
Fellowship Hall. Please wear comfortable clothing and bring a 
water bottle. Class is mostly standing but can be modified if you 
need to stay seated. We hope to see you there! 
 

"Taste and See" with CEDEPCA 
Online, March 3 at 4:30 pm Pacific time 

CEDEPCA’s Chocolate Tasting -- the delicious online event that 
built community and delight during the pandemic is returning on 
the eve of the Lenten season with a cultural twist. 
 

On Monday, March 3, you'll TASTE delicious Guatemalan 
Chocolate with the guidance of chocolate expert Nico Silverman; 
SEE the colorful Lenten processions of Antigua with renowned 
Antigua historian and tour guide Elizabeth Bell; and best of all, 
SUPPORT an organization that is changing lives throughout Central 
America with theological “education that transforms.” 
 

Reserve your spot with Zoom registration and payment of 
$60 (includes three bars of artisanal chocolate shipped to your 
home + a $30 tax deductible donation to CEDEPCA). Space is 
limited to 100 Zoom participants – but consider hosting a living 
room party and sharing your chocolate with others! Registration 
deadline is February 10. Can’t make the live event? Register 
through Zoom and receive the recording on March 4. Register 
here: 
https://us02web.zoom.us/meeting/register/tZAldOqsrjstHNNdlSo
7jVFS5DbaqJO3PO9y#/registration 
 

Announcements 
 

Support for Southern California Wildfires 
Many of us have friends and loved ones who have been affected by the 
So. Cal. wildfires. May all those who are threatened find safety and 
peace. For more information and to give financially:  
https://www.pcusa.org/disaster-assistance/active-responses/national-
disaster/southern-california-wildfires 
 

Sunday Lunch – 3 Volunteers Still Needed Please 
For over 40 years, St. Ann's Catholic Church in the East Central 
neighborhood has provided a weekly lunch for people in need. Hamblen 
has partnered with Spokane Valley United Methodist to provide lunch 
every seven weeks at 1pm.  Hamblen needs 1 more volunteer for 10:30-
2pm on February 2nd to cook/serve/cleanup at 2120 E. First Ave. We 
also provide six dozen desserts (cookies, cupcakes, brownies, etc.), and 
we need 2 more volunteers for this day. Thank you for your help! Call 
Dia with questions: 509-389-9858. Please sign up here:  
https://bit.ly/StAnnsSundayLunch 

 

Guatemala Mission Trip – Meeting 2/2 
We are beginning to plan for our next trip to see our friends in Coban, 
Guatemala at the La Libertad School on August 9 through 16 or 17. We 
anticipate spending time with the students at the school, hearing what 
they have learned through their reading skills and then sharing activities 
with them. We are also hoping to build shelves in the current library 
room, so they can safely store the books we have provided for them. 
The parents will be partnering with us on this project, but we can really 
use some team members with building/woodworking skills.  
 

We have scheduled an informational meeting about the Guatemalan 
Mission Trip on February 2 at 10:40 AM, right after service that 
Sunday. If you’re interested in going, or have questions, please join us. 
We will meet in the conference room. Can’t make the meeting? No 
problem, please contact Mary Mattie for more info at 509-998-9646 or 
at mattiemk@comcast.net.  
 

Family Promise Welcome Home Kits 
Our ministry partner, Family Promise, needs Welcome Home kits for 
families transitioning to permanent housing. Family Promise “helps local 
communities coordinate their compassion to address the root causes of 
family homelessness”. One way we help is by collecting household items 
and assembling kits as a gift for these families. Items needed are listed 
on the flyer in the narthex and are listed in What’s Happening at 
Hamblen. There is a barrel in the narthex to collect all donated items. 
New or gently used items are acceptable. Over the next 6 weeks, we 
hope you will donate generously. On 2/23 , after the worship service, we 
will assemble these donations into “kits” to pass to Family Promise. We 
will need volunteers to help on that Sunday. Sign up here to volunteer 
on 2/23:  https://bit.ly/welcomehomekitassembly Monetary donations 
can be made and will be used to purchase items not donated. Monetary 
donations can be made by check written to HPPC (put “Family Promise 
Welcome Kits” on the memo line.) Please join us in supporting Family 
Promise and their fruitful ministry. 
 

https://www.cedepca.us/
https://bit.ly/welcomehomekitassembly

